
 Spring has finally come! Los Angeles’ winters are always very warm, 

so I thought that this winter was very cold. But, some teachers told me that 

this winter was actually very warm. Anyway, I am happy that spring is here! 

 

 This month has had many events. We had a farewell party for the 

third years. The student council, first-year students, and second-year 

students prepared songs, dance, and skits for the third years. It was fun 

watching the students seriously prepare for the farewell party. I enjoyed 

seeing the different performances they made. 

 

 The farewell party was very fun! Even when the students made 

mistakes, their mistakes were very endearing and cute. The first-years used 

panels to write messages to the third years, but a few of the messed up. It was 

very cute and funny when all the panels were black except for one pink panel. 

The second-years made a play based on “君の縄.” It was very funny, and the 

dances and songs were impressive! The third-year teachers also prepared a 

skit for the students, and it was very funny seeing the teachers pretend to be 

students. The third-year teachers’ messages to the students were lovely. 

 

 Graduation came too quickly. It was lovely seeing all of the third years 

graduate, but I will miss them very much. I hope I can see them again one 

day. I cried during graduation, and some first-year students and second-year 

students teased me for crying. I’m not sure how they knew that I cried. 

 



 The school is very 

quiet without the third 

years. I’m happy that they 

are starting a new part of 

their lives, but I feel a 

little lonely without them. 

The other students are 

very energetic, so I will 

get used to life without 

the third-year students. 

 

 It is the end of the month, and it is time for some teachers to leave as 

well. I feel lonely because they are leaving. On the day of the farewell 

ceremony, I lost my shoes. I spent about 30 minutes looking for them, and I 

was very confused. In fact, one of the teachers gave me his shoe locker, and 

he put my shoes in his old shoe locker! When I realized what happened, I 

laughed so much. Thank you so much the teachers who are leaving! Thank 

you for making my time at Konan easy and fun. Good luck, and I hope you 

have a bright and happy future.      

           


